
It seems like we are already into 
Summer, where was Spring?   We 
have also celebrated Memorial 
Day; it gave us all a chance to 
reminisce of long ago.  I hope it 
was all good memories, but 
sometimes we make the comment 
“if only.”  Would we have done or 
said something different to a 
certain person gone before us, 
before the time we think they 
should have.  We have no control 
over time and what happens, we 
can only plan in real time.  BUT we 
can definitely make that time 
important, by what we do, what 
we say, and especially how it’s 
used.  So, think about what’s 
important, say what’s important 
and to whom it’s important, 
remember we may only get that 
chance once.    

Each day we get up is a new 
“time” make the best of it, dwell 
on what is important in that 
time, not on “if only” or “what  
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if’s” that is one of the few 
blessings that we can count on 
always.                                                        
*************************** 
Thank you to John, Mildred, and 
Jerrie for our May dinner, it was 
delicious.  It is always a joy to “eat 
out” with friends.                           
*************************** 
Our June meal, a BBQ to show 
appreciation for Somers Point 
Residents, will be hosted by the 
Fremont Housing Agency.  It will 
be at NOON on Tuesday, June 13th.  
The official sign up end-date, May 
26th, has passed.  However, if you 
call Becky at the FHA Office - 402-
727-4848 – by 4:00 p.m. June 2 
you still may have an opportunity 
to sign up.  After that time, 
unfortunately you will have to 
wait until next year to attend.  
***************************  
The Somers Point Garage Sale 
dates are June 5th and 6th.  If you 
wish to have a sale in your garage, 
it is your responsibility to set up 
and mark your own items and 



transact your own business. It will 
be advertised on line, and a sign 
will be put at our entrance, there 
are a few signs at the club house 
you may pick up for your yard.  We 
hope to have a great turn out.  
Neighbors can combine items 
together.                                   
*************************** 
The Keene Memorial Library will 
be coming to the Club House the 
3rd Wednesday of each month at 
10:30.  If you would like to check 
out books etc., you may come and 
pick from what Elisa brings with 
her, or tell her what you would like 
to read, she will set you up with a 
library card at no cost, she will 
also deliver to your home.  Come 
and find out the details.                                 
**************************  
During the month of June every 
Thursday night starting at 6 p.m., 
the city is providing “Concert in 
the Park”.  You only need to take 
your chair or blanket.  The park is 
located on 8th and Broad, across 
from the Methodist Church, there 
is parking on 8th, 9th, and Main 
Street and, around the school 
office building.  It’s fun for all, 
there are food vendors, and 
entertainment for all ages.  Get a 
car full of neighbors and take it in. 

***************************                           
Everyone was very pleased with 
Tyler the Window washing man. 
Thank you, Tyler.   Our thanks also 
go out to the Housing Office for 
having our homes sprayed for 
bugs and for providing the 
recycling service for us.  And a 
special thanks to Rita for all the 
work she is doing to get ALLO 
available for us.                            
*************************** 
Our June Birthdays:                    
Shirley F.-----------12th                  
Dennis A.----------15th               
Marcy K.------16th                            
Louise E.-----------25th              
Happy Birthday everyone!!!   
***************************
We extend our Sympathy to the 
LaVerne Perkins family on her 
death, to Allyn B. on the loss of his 
brother Charles, and to Marcy K. 
on the death of her daughter 
Debbie.                   
*************************** 
Phone # change for Bev S. -   402-
480 0106                          
***************************                                                                                                                               
Treasurer’s Report: 
General dues fund:  $269.88           
Bingo Fund:               $346.05   
Meal Fund:                $226.60             
***************************  



It is not too late to pay your $5 per 
person dues, these monies are 
used for Club House needs, all 
resident support is appreciated.  
Due to the rising costs, we will be 
raising our Bingo card to $2 for 
two cards beginning in June, this 
money buys Bingo prizes.  With 
the rising of food cost, our 
monthly meal price beginning in 
July will be $4 per person, which is 
still a fair price compared to eating 
out.  These funds will  be used for 
our catered Thanksgiving Dinner 
and hopefully we will not have to 
raise the individual cost for that 
meal.                                
***************************  
Please encourage family and 
friends who drive into Somers 
Point to beware of the speed limit 
on our street, if a delivery person 
comes to your door encourage 
them also.          
*************************** 
Our recipe come from the Dodge 
County Extension Office:    
          Scrambled Egg Muffins  
2 cups vegetables washed & 
diced, (broccoli, red or green 
peppers, tomato)  
6 eggs      ¼ t. salt   
¼ t. pepper    ¼ t. garlic salt 
½ cup shredded cheddar cheese 

Spray muffin tin, spoon in 
vegetables, beat eggs add 
seasoning.  Pour egg mixture over 
vegetables.  Bake at 350*, remove 
at the last 3 minutes sprinkle 
cheese on top, and return to oven.   
You may use other vegetables 
such as mushrooms, spinach, as 
well as diced ham or Canadian 
bacon.          Makes 6 muffins.                               
****************************
Hope your summer is a great one, 
as you make new memories with 
family and friends.   
“Every day may not be good…    
but there’s something good in 
every day”.---  A.M. Earle 
 
**************************** 

For emergency lock outs:  
Fremont Lock Shop –                  

402-317-1983 
**************************** 

Reminder: nothing can be stored 

in the furnace closets, and  

nothing can be attached to the 

outside of the units.  If you have 

anything that is attached or in the 

closets, it must be removed asap – 

flower pots, bird feeders, etc. 


